MINUTES OF MEETING OF MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMITTEE

 

Date:               Monday 19th July 2010

 

Held At:          Mannering Park Community Hall

COMMENCED; 7.00 pm
 

APOLOGIES: Paul Petersen, Alistair Powell, Helen & Trevor Wrightson, Bart & Willie VanderZee, Neil Wynn, Robert Blanch, Robert Coombs MP, Andrew & Judy Whitbourne
PRESENT: Tracey Maguire, Joe Brown, Cherie Vance, Bruce Wall, Tom Devlin, Norell Lee, Rob & Jan Regnis, John & Debbie Roy, Ian Davidson, Stan Jaques, Barbara Howes, Jennifer Petersen, Coral Burnham, Andrew Pearce WSC Kelvin Wynn (Progress Association), Cr Doug Vincent.
Minutes of the last meeting (21-06-2010). 

Moved by Ian Davidson, Seconded by Bruce Wall
Business arising from previous meeting.  
1. Vales Point Reserve sub mission from MP PC no response from WSCNil.
2. WSC Mannering Park depot approval given for storage of a shipping container for MP Lc & TT Inc.
3. Skate Park changes for Mannering Park – WSC. 
LIST OF CORRESPONDENCE FOR MAY 2010
CORRESPONDENCE July 2010
OUT 

POST 
EMAIL
1. WSC to Bev Davis 3rd request for top up funds for the MP precinct A/c.
2. To Cr Sue Wynn requesting explanation regarding her walking out of the June Meeting prior to close of meeting.
3. To WSC Mayor Bob Graham regarding Cr Sue Wynn’s early departure from the June Precinct meeting.

The following were sent as attachments of Emails.

4. WSC Danielle Dickson Manager Customer & Community Services. SUBMISSION for the Vales Point Concept Master Plan.

5. WSC General Manager Lake Coal’s Chain Valley Colliery Development application Regarding the Consultation process between WSC and the applicant Lake Coal.
6. WSC General Manager regarding the Motions on the Shared Pathway from MP to Chain Valley Bay.

7. WSC General Manager Stating that we have received NO RESPONSE to our previous letter requesting answers to council’s non participation in the applicants E.A. Sub mission of the Chain Valley Colliery development.

8.  WSC General Manager Stating that we have received NO RESPONSE to our previous letter requesting that the Precinct Committee be consulted on any shared pathway link between Mannering Park and Chain Valley Bay.

9. All community groups of MP to canvass local artists for their ideas on the establishment of local community art throughout MP.

10. Delta John Koller invitation to the next (August) meeting as the topic will be relocation of the MP RFS. 

11. WSC Paul Wise. Thanking him for Councils support for a shipping container to be placed in the council’s depot in Warwick Street MP.

IN
 EMAIL
1. WSC Bev Davis forwarded on to WSC Finance Dept for requested funds to be processed.

2. WSC Lesley Crawley Agenda for the Community Precinct Forum for 30-06-10.

3. WSC Bev Davis Snap shot of the Ordinary Meeting 23 June 2010.

4. San Remo Neighbourhood Centre Jillian Hogan. Regarding the Graffiti trailer and minutes from the meeting.

5. Budgewoi, Buff Point, Halekulani Precinct Committee invitation to the 7 top end Precincts to meet for a combined Regional Precinct meeting on 26th August 2010.

6. Notification of Climate Change Forum at WSC chambers for Saturday, 24th July 2010 @ 1.30 pm.

7. WSC Megan Cooper regarding the commencement date for the Amenities planned for the Mannering Park Town Oval.

8. From John Koller of Delta declining our invitation to attend the August meeting where we will have a guest speaker regarding the relocation of the MP RFS.

9. San Remo Neighbourhood Centre Jillian Hogan regarding So Safe training of Chemicals for the removal of Graffiti, if you are interested you can attend the training on 27th July at 4pm at the SR Neighbourhood centre.

POST IN
1. Reply from WSC regarding Mannering (Centennial Coal) Colliery Continuation of Mining – environment assessment March 07. Answering our 4 questions put to WSC last month. Move to General Business. Highlighting answer to Question 4.

2. Reply from WSC regarding Request for Storage Space for the Mannering Park Land care and Tidy Towns on Council land.

3. Land care & Tidy Towns regarding the Entry Sign for MP and their continuing interest in advancing the concept of an entry sign into Mannering Park.

Reply from WSC regarding top up of funds for the Precinct’s bank account. Received a Direct Debit of $465. 
Moved Norell Lee 
Seconded Jan Regnis Received and carried
Matters arising from the correspondence.
Post in no.1. move to General Business.

MOTION; that the Chairman schedules a meeting with the newly appointed ombudsman to bring up the matters that the procedural process of responding to correspondence sent to WSC needs to be addressed.
Moved Bruce Wall 
Seconded Jan Regnis received and carried
GUEST SPEAKER;
Andrew Pearce from WSC

Spoke about several topics of interest 

1. The Cnr of Rutley’s and the Pacific Hwy.
· Ownership of the land WSC & Crown land under the care of WSC.

· Identification of the debris has been carried out by an environmental hygienist.

· WSC has sent a letter to the RTA –they have denied any wrong doing.

· It’s probably the worst site in WSC.

· Estimated cost to remove the waste, approx $180k.

· Andrew handed out a concept plan of proposed landscape mound for the area.
· WSC suggestions to improve the landscape of the area

· By excavating the area

· A rim mound of the perimeter

· Prevent access

· Indirect bonus by being able to put excess clean fill in the area and plant over.
The response from the committee, resulted in the following suggestions. 
·  A concealed CC camera to help catch offenders.

· The area could be turned into a BMX track.

· Suggestion - Katherine Simmons WSC Landscape Architect consult with Mannering Park Land care & Tidy Towns to be involved in the Concept plan.
2. Roads & Drainage – Works program 3 streets are planned for resealing for the Mannering Park Township. They are Griffith Street, Greenway Ave, and Macquarie Road.
Summerland Point & Chain Valley Bay is currently having foreshore restoration, sandstone bollards are being installed along the foreshore.

Mannering Park – Vales Point Reserve North foreshore restoration is scheduled to commence in October 2010.

The response from the committee resulted in the following suggestions. 
· The October date is the fourth rescheduled date for this work to begin.
· The drainage problems in the car parking area need to be rectified prior to the commencement of the foreshore restoration work.

3. Pacific Hwy – Signage to be reinstalled on the south bound lane to indicate MANNERING PARK.
4. Solar powered lighting for the Mannering Park town square to be considered by WSC cost estimated at $5k. WSC experience in the past is that the 4 others that had been installed had been stolen.

Andrew enquired with each Precinct committee member as to their individual issues of the area.
· Vales Road, poor drainage outside the Cafe’ on Vales leading to adjacent the Telstra depot and in front of 78 Vales Road where the water pools from the road to over the footpath and moves into the front yards.

· Campbell Pde, pedestrian crossing with speed bump required to join the new shared pathway from the netball courts to the skate park shared pathway. Grave concerns for the safety of children now using the new shared pathway continuing their rout across the road which is in close proximity of a blind corner and T intersection of Campbell Parade and Vales Road.
· Drainage issues – Vinrace lane through to Warwick Ave water follows through properties.

· Warwick Avenue – dish drain problems of mosquitoes, smell and continual water lying in the drains.

·  Suggestion – The Precinct send their data collection of the topic of drainage and roads for the area of Mannering Park, Andrew requested it is a filtered spread sheet. Bruce Wall attending to this request.
· Request to Andrew to comment on the dredging for the Boat Harbour of Summerland Point and what is involved for WSC to achieve the same for the Vales Point Reserve.

 Question put to Andrew – Could you forward on to the Precinct committee the details of the departments that should be contacted to gain approval for cleaning and removal of rubbish in the baths area of the Point?

5. Bus stops of WSC to be audited; there are 1,600 bus stops in WSC.

6. To formal questions put forward by a Committee member absent.
1. What are council’s plans to remove existing silt build-up and stop further silt entering Lake Macquarie, particularly the stormwater outlets adjacent to the laneway off Gymea Cres, adjacent to Monterey Caravan Park (shared pathway bridge) and between the Sailing Club and Monterey Caravan Park. 

 Answer – WSC is currently working on a works program to address storm water in Lake Macquarie.
2. What are the future plans for curb & guttering in Mannering Park?
 Answer- Nil.
REPORTS:

TREASURER;  
Income;   
$465 

from WSC


    
$ 50 

donation


    
$ 46.25 
Supper takings

Expenses 
$ 99 

Domain Name
Balance 
$497
Moved Tracey Maguire
Seconded  Jan Regnis
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT by Andrew Whitbourne  read by Rob Regnis
COMMUNITY ART PROGRAM

As per one of the motions past at the June meeting, letters have been sent to all community groups requesting they canvass their members for interest and support in developing a community art program. In addition advertisements have been placed in the two local community newspapers and the school newsletter informing the community of the proposal and seeking their input. 

NEW OVAL AMENITIES BUILDING

The Precinct has been in discussions with the council to establish when the oval amenities will be constructed. Council staff advised on 2/7/10 that the run off area for the football ground was too close to the amenities. Council had tried to move the amenities back towards the caravan park but an existing drain prevented the relocation. Council staff is currently investigating possible alternative locations for the amenities.

WYONG SHIRE PRECINCTS FORUM

On the 30th June five members of the Precinct Executive attended the Wyong Shire Precincts Forum. This forum proved very informative as to the current status of the other shire precincts and the works being undertaken by the precincts. The meeting proved a great way to network with the other precincts and as a result of this forum, the motion moved by Trevor Wrightson in April to form a Northern Wyong Shire Precincts forum, has been initiated. Seven of the northern shire Precincts will meet at the end of August to discuss current projects and to establish what areas of concern are common to other precincts with the aim of developing a co-ordinated approach to the resolution of those concerns.

VALES POINT RESERVE

Following the last Precinct meeting held in June the final submission to council on the “Point” was sent to Danielle Dickson. We will be following Danielle up to obtain a final “Concept Plan” so the various works required can be monitored. The Precinct has sent another letter to Danielle to try and establish when the pool net will be removed, cleaned, and replaced. This work was promised to happen in November last year.
WYONG COUNCIL AND PEABODY COAL CONSULTATIONS

As noted in my May Report the Chain Valley Colliery Stakeholder Reference Group members were informed that the applicant (Peabody Coal who are now LDO Coal) had approached council to establish a consultation process but that council had not accepted the consultation offer. Councillor Wynn was to follow up why the council failed to undertake consultations with Peabody. We have received no further advice on this issue so on the 25th June the Precinct sent a letter to the General Manager asking why council had failed to undertake the consultations that may have assisted the community in their consultations with Peabody.

SHARED PATHWAY TO CHAIN VALLEY BAY

On the 12th May the Precinct sent a submission to council on the draft shared pathway strategy. On the 25th June, following the motion past last meeting, the Precinct has sent a letter to council asking for information on the current stage of planning for any pathway link to Chain Valley Bay.
COMMUNITY COMMUNICATIONS

One of the roles of the Precinct is to be a conduit for information flow between the council and the community. To try and improve the flow of information from council and other levels of government, to the community, the Precinct is actively trying to increase our email data base. To this end the Precinct Executive have undertaken to each obtain an additional five email contacts per month. This email data base, along with our mail out list, will allow not only council and government information to be distributed to the wider community but also any other community programs that are being investigated or implemented.  

COUNCILS MANNERING PARK DEPOT

The Precinct previously sent a letter to council requesting information on the future intent of the council’s works depot in Warwick Avenue. Council has advised that they will allow a proposed Land care and Tidy Towns shipping container to be placed within the depot compound.

KEY ISSUES; SUB COMMITTEE REPORTS

YOUTH; by Tracey Maguire
Our submission for funding through the Councillors Community Improvement Grant has been successful in attracting $600 with a further $700 to be allocated next month.  This money will be used to continue the youth movie nights.


The next one is for teenagers and will be held on the 4th September with the movie Godzilla which is a PG classification.  John Roy will be providing and operating the sound equipment and a youth band has been booked to entertain for the first 30 minutes.  Scouts will be raising money as will Mannering Park Netball Club.

The netball is full steam ahead and is looking for donations.  I have written to Doyalson RSL Club about sponsorship and am waiting to hear back.

 We had a meeting with the kids at the skate park to get an idea of what changes and improvements they want.  I have spoken to Brett Sherar, Sue Wynn and Steve Prince and have emailed some information for them to look at with a view to a further meeting with the kids.  The improvements would include an extension of the platforms at either end of the ramps so that they link up and some maintenance issues.

THE POINT; by Norell Lee
Awaiting WSC to respond to the sub missions from Mannering Precinct Committee.
LAND CARE & TIDY TOWNS 
By Robert Regnis

AGM will be held on 28-07-2010 at 7 pm in the Community Hall Library.
COUNCILLORS REPORT 

Cr Doug Vincent;
Handed out a copy to all committee members of the snap shot of the recent motions and matters dealt with during the Ordinary Meetings of the WSC.

· Adoption of Annual Plan 2010-11

· Proposed Health Services Facility at Woongarrah

· Review of all boat ramps within Wyong Shire

Ordinary meeting of Wyong Shire Council, June 23rd
· Establishment of Alcohol Free Zone at Wadalba and San Remo
· Formation of Berkeley Vale, Chittaway Bay, Chittaway Point Community Precinct Committee

· Wyong Shire Cultural Centre
PROGRESS ASSOCIATION

By Coral Burnham.
AGM results as follows;
 Kelvin Wynn as President




Coral Burnham as Secretary





Leslie Hale as Treasurer

A letter has been sent to WSC regarding the road deterioration of Rutley’s Road 

Graffiti – update- Training and trailer ready to go.

GENERAL BUSINESS
Skate Park consultation with residents of the immediate area is to be sort.
Tom Devlin is keen to join the Youth committee.

MOTION 
Request Cr Doug Vincent and Cr Sue Wynn if they would follow up on the letter received from WSC regarding Mannering (Centennial Coal) Colliery Continuation of Mining – environment assessment March 07. Answering our 4 questions put to WSC last month. To please action & obtain a response to the question 4 
Moved by Bruce Wall
Seconded Cherie Vance received and carried
Committee member Bruce Wall requested that the Progress Association honour their agreement to exchange minutes from their monthly meeting, stating that since the request came through from the Progress Association at the end of last year we have only ever received 1 copy of the minutes. The secretary of the Progress Association Coral Burnham responded by saying that the Progress Association have decided not to send any minutes to the meeting and that there are 2 Precinct committee members that attend the Progress meetings.
MEETING CLOSED & SUPPER SERVED; 9.40PM 
Next meeting for 16th August. 2010
